
 

 

October 20, 2023 

The Honorable Steuart Pittman 
County Executive 
Anne Arundel County 
The Arundel Center 
PO Box 2700 
Annapolis, MD 21404 
 
Dear County Executive Pittman: 
 
Anne Arundel Community College is requesting authority to increase its FY 2024 appropriation in the 
college’s capital fund, Campus Improvements Project (J441200) by $1,000,000.  The source of this 
appropriation increase is college paygo. 
 
This transfer is necessary to fund emergency repairs to the pedestrian bridge that connects the east 
and west side of the Arnold campus.  During routine maintenance this summer, college staff 
discovered significant deterioration in the steel purlin supports to which the bridge decking is attached. 
The college has obtained as assessment from a structural engineering firm and based on the results of 
that assessment the bridge remains closed until necessary safety repairs are completed.   
 
As always, thank you and your staff for your continued support.  Please contact Melissa Beardmore at 
(410) 777-2532 or at mabeardmore@aacc.edu with any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dr. Dawn Lindsay 
President 
 
cc:   Mr. Chris Trumbauer 

Ms. Melissa Beardmore 
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